Please use Local UMC Church Letterhead
Date

Dear ____________


On October 1, 2013, many Americans will be able to enroll in new forms of health insurance through the new Health Insurance Marketplaces created by the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA), the federal health reform legislation.  While the impetus for these new Marketplaces was to make insurance available for those who are currently uninsured, the new health insurance policies may be advantageous for some who are already insured.  To make sure everyone is aware of the opportunities that affect them, the ACA requires all employers to send the enclosed Notice (“New Health Insurance Marketplace Coverage Options and Your Health Coverage”) to their employees. 


Because your options are different depending on your employment status and age, we have checked the paragraph(s) below which affect you, and customized the Notice with the information affecting you. 

_____.  Full or ¾ time Clergy enrolled in HealthFlex.

You are appointed clergy serving a total of three quarter time or more in all the churches to which you are appointed.  

While we are your employer for the purposes of the ACA and Income Tax (and you are “self-employed” for employment tax (Social Security and Medicare) purposes), your relationship with the Conference has enabled the Baltimore-Washington Conference Board of Pensions to obtain group insurance at more attractive rates by making it mandatory.  As reported to Annual Conference in May, 2013, the Conference Board of Pensions is continuing this mandatory insurance in 2014 while it examines the best options for the future.  Your HealthFlex plan meets the ACA’s minimum benefit standard, and the premium shown for you in Question 15 of the Notice is surely under 9.5% of your household income.  Therefore, while you are free to purchase additional insurance at your own expense, you will continue to be enrolled in the Conference HealthFlex Plan, and it will continue to be your primary insurance.  There will be no increase in HealthFlex premiums in 2014 to you or your congregation.  This will mean, however, that marketplace features such as a premium tax credit will not be available to you in 2014.  Your congregation will continue to pay its portion of the premium in 2014.  

Action Required:  You do not need to do anything in response to this letter with respect to your own health insurance coverage.

_____.  Part-time Clergy not enrolled in HealthFlex

You are appointed clergy serving less than a total of three quarter time.  

The Conference HealthFlex insurance plan is not available to you and the Notice reflects this.    

Action Required:  We recommend that you explore the new options available in the Health Insurance Marketplace, which, depending on your household income, may include a “premium tax credit.”  

_____.  Retired Clergy

You are retired clergy over the age of 65 who has been appointed to this congregation.  

Because your primary insurance is Medicare, the insurance products available on the Health Insurance Marketplace are not appropriate for you.   

Action Required:  You do not need to do anything in response to this letter. 

_____.  Lay Employees enrolled in HealthFlex

You are a lay employee currently participating in the Conference HealthFlex Plan.  

Participation in HealthFlex is voluntary, and each local church determines how much of the total premium it will pay and what the individual premium will be.  Your individual premium for 2014 is shown in Question 15 of the Notice.  We encourage you to explore alternatives in the Health Insurance Marketplace.  If an alternative is advantageous to you, you may discontinue your HealthFlex participation.  Please note, that while you have six months from October 1 to obtain health insurance through the Marketplace,  “open season” for HealthFlex begins November 1 and will continue for about 3 weeks.  

Action Required:  If you elect to change insurance, you must cancel your HealthFlex participation during HealthFlex’ open season If you do nothing in response to this letter, your current HealthFlex participation will continue in 2014.

______.  Lay Employees not enrolled in HealthFlex

You are currently an employee of our local church but do not receive health insurance coverage.  

Your copy of the Notice reflects this.  

Action Required:  We recommend that you explore the new options available in the Health Insurance Marketplace, which, depending on your household income, may include a “premium tax credit.”  

______.  Spouse and Family.

Your current HealthFlex participation currently includes your spouse and/or your children.  

Family participation in HealthFlex is voluntary.  We recommend that you explore the new options available in the Health Insurance Marketplace, which, depending on your household income, may include “premium tax credit.”  Please note that if your spouse is employed, your spouse’s employer must provide your spouse with a Notice reflecting that employment.  Also, please note, that while you have six months from October 1 to obtain health insurance through the Marketplace, “open season” for HealthFlex begins November 1 and will continue for about 3 weeks.  

Action Required:  If you elect to change insurance, you must cancel your HealthFlex participation during HealthFlex “open season.”  If you do nothing in response to this letter, your family’s current HealthFlex participation will continue in 2014.

More about Health Reform and the Health Insurance Marketplaces.

If you choose to explore options through your Health Insurance Marketplace, the following information may be helpful:

1.  Your marketplace depends on where you live.  The ACA gave considerable discretion to states as to how the marketplace will be structured, what insurance companies will offer products, and whether the marketplace will be operated by the State or Federal government.  (One reason the Conference Board of Pensions and Health Benefits chose to continue HealthFlex in 2014 is our commitment that clergy appointments be made based on congregational needs and clergy skills, not by the advantages of one state of residence versus another.)

2. If you obtain coverage through the marketplace, you may be eligible to receive a Premium Tax Credit (PTC).  This may reduce the monthly premium you pay, and will be accounted for on your 2015 income tax return.  The PTC is available for persons whose household income (“adjusted gross income” or “total income”) as shown on your federal income tax is between 100% and 400% of the federal poverty level (FPL).   That is, up to $45,900 per individual or up to $94,200 for a family of four in 2013.   

3. To begin your exploration of these alternatives, go to www.healthcare.gov.  In addition to general information about the Health Insurance Marketplace and other features of the Affordable Care Act, this is the site at which you can enter your state of residence and be directed to specific information about the options available to you.

Sincerely yours,

______________, Chair

Staff-Parish Relations Committee

….ABC UMC
